
April 25, 2022 Town Administrator Update: 

 

• I had meetings with the Community and Economic Development committee last week, and they 

are currently reaching out to local businesses and interested in creating a calendar of community 

events to publish. I also met with the Finance Committee during their meeting to discuss and vote 

each monetary article. The Public Buildings Committee met with civil engineer Mark Beaudry of 

Civilworks New England to review the design plans and challenges associated with the proposed 

new public safety building. He will be sending a proposal to the committee for our review. 

 

• April 30th is deadline for first ARPA report, which Jennifer Thompson of Capital Strategic 

Solutions has already created for the town. 

 

• I received a call from a resident with two concerns to bring before the selectboard; the first is 

speeding on Bardwell’s Ferry Road from Reeds Bridge straight up the hill, and the second is 

excessive littering on Station Road. 

 

• I am happy to announce that the bench in honor of Ginny Knowlton, our former Town Clerk and 

Board of Health assistant, is now in place in front of the Town Hall. I forwarded pictures of the 

bench to her, and she seems very pleased. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


